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Acknowledgement
We acknowledge the Wergaia peoples as the t radi t ional  custodians of  the lands upon which Tyrre l l
Col lege is  s i tuated.  We pay our  respects to  thei r  e lders –  past ,  present ,  and emerging –  and we
acknowledge thei r  deep care of  the lands we l ive on.  We also acknowledge that  for  tens of
thousands of  years our  F i rst  Nat ion’s  peoples have engaged in  –  and passed on –  excel lent
teaching and learning pract ices on the spaces upon which our  community  members learns today.
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
 
Dear Tyrrell  College Community,

Purpose Statement 
& Values

To provide a safe, positive and
challenging environment where

everyone aspires to aim high and
become responsible, caring and

contributing community members. 
Respect

Responsibility
Honesty
Aim High

TYRRELL TIMES

UPCOMING
EVENTS

Term Dates
 Term 1: 29 Jan - 4 April 
Term 2: 22 Apr - 4 July
Term 3: 21 Jul - 19 Sep 
Term 4: 6 Oct - 19 Dec

Monday June 9
Kings Birthday long weekend

Tuesday June 10
SRC Big Freeze event

Thursday June 12
SSS rehearsal 3

Tuesday June 17
GAT

Friday June 20
SRC Pink Day

Monday June 23
Year 9 & 10 exams commence

Friday June 27
Primary Winter Sports

Monday June 30
Year 10 work experience

commences
Year 11 Camp commences
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Mr Craig Kelly

Acting Principal

New Substantive Principal
Congratulations to Sally Karlovic on being provisionally appointed as
the principal  of  Tyrrell  College.  Sally has signif icant leadership
experience,  having been the principal  of  North Melbourne Primary
School for 13+ years,  as well  as an Executive Principal  in North
Eastern Victoria .  Sally wil l  start  on the f irst  day of Term 3 2025.  She
wil l  also spend some time at Tyrrell  College in the next few weeks,
getting to know the staff,  students and famil ies,  as well  as
participating in the strategic review.
 
CSEF (Camps,  Sports,  and Excursions Fund) Funding Reminder:
2025 Applications for CSEF close on July 4,  i f  you are a holder of  a
Health Care Card,  your child may be el igible for CSEF Funding.  El igible
Primary students receive $154 and Secondary students $256.  The
CSEF provides payments to assist  el igible famil ies to cover the costs
of camps,  sporting activit ies,  excursions and incursions.  Payments are
made directly to an el igible student ’s  school .  Schools must use a
CSEF payment only for the el igible student or for that student ’s
sibl ings.  If  you have a current Health Care Card,  please provide a copy
to the Front Office or contact them on (03 5070 2106) no later than
the July 1 to al low time to process.  
 
Winter Uniform
As the weather changes,  some students have been arriving at  school
out of  uniform. Tyrrell  College jackets and rugby jumpers are available
for purchase at Clark ’s  Gift  Salon in Swan Hil l .  The College also has
beanies available for $11 .50 from the general  off ice.  If  you sti l l  have
funds remaining from the School Saving Bonus,  you can use them to
purchase uniform items.  For any questions about using the School
Saving Bonus,  please contact the general  off ice.
 
Bus Travellers
Now that football ,  netball ,  and hockey training have begun,  we kindly
remind parents to send a note in their  child's  diary if  they wil l  not be
travell ing on the bus.  This wil l  help ensure the bus roll  is  updated
accordingly.  
 
Have a great long weekend.



School for Student Leadership
Update

Our 8 Gnurad campus,  school for student leadership students;  Oscar,  Zander,
Cooper,  Tom, Mia,  Phoebe,  El ise and Teyana had their  visit ing weekend this past
weekend. They had a chance to spend some time catching up with their  famil ies.
They are halfway through their  camp and having an amazing time! The school for
student leadership program is a residential  program based on learning f rom al l
experiences rather than just those that take place in the classroom. Students are
able to increase their  connectedness to the environment and their  respective
communities,  develop their  own self-worth and self-bel ief ;  and create stronger
relationships with their  communities of  peers,  famil ies and staff .  A selection of
teams f rom across Victoria,  enables students f rom various backgrounds to connect
and benef it  f rom the shared experiences and opportunities through the program.
The students have been enjoying a lot of  new experiences including;  bridge building
at the river to learn about team dynamics,  a 3 day camping expo which included a 17
ki lometre canoe trip on the Glenelg River,  games night ,  bush dance night ,  food for
thought day to develop empathy for those less fortunate,  a recharge day and a surf
day just to name a few, before visit ing weekend. We look forward to hearing al l
about there journey when they return at the end of the term.



-Miss G



The Mummification Process-  By Charlotte Gallagher
Before we wrapped up Arl i  and Max,  we learned about the mummification process.  After the
person has died,  the body is  taken across the Nile River to the ‘ ibu’,  a  place of purif ication.  There
the embalmers wash the body with nice-smell ing palm wine and r inse it  with water from the Nile
mixed with natron salt .  One of the embalmers would then make a cut in the left  s ide of the body,
where they remove many of the internal  organs.  It  was important to remove them because they
would be the f irst  part  of  the body to decompose.
The lungs,  l iver,  intestines and stomach are packed with natron salt ,  which dries out the organs.
The heart would not be removed because the Ancient Egyptians bel ieved that the dead person
would need it  for the afterl ife,  and that it  was the centre of intell igence and feel ing.  A long hook
is then pushed up one of the person’s nostri ls  and swirled around to smash up the brains,  and
pulled out to be thrown away.  
The body was then stuffed with natron to dry it  out ,  and after forty days,  it  was washed again with
water from the Nile.  Then it  was covered with oi ls  to keep the skin soft  and stretchy. 
The dehydrated internal  organs were then wrapped in and placed in canopic jars.  The body was
then stuffed with sawdust and straw, so that it  looks l i fel ike.  Finally,  the body is  washed once
more with nice-smell ing oi ls.  
The body was then wrapped in l inen cloth,  a  mask is  placed on their  head,  and buried in a special
stone coffin called a sarcophagus,  with spell  scrolls  and amulets to aid the soul  on the journey to
the afterl ife.  At last ,  the body is  placed in the tomb within the pyramid and mourned properly.
When we wrapped our two classmates,  we used rolls  of  toi let  paper,  and there was a competit ion
between the gir ls  and the boys.  
The girls  did a better job at wrapping,  but the boys got a head start  at  explaining the process.  Arl i
was wrapped almost perfectly,  with her nose and mouth left  exposed,  her l imbs al l  t ied together,
and a beautifully done pharaoh mask atop her face.
The boys were a bit  sloppy with their  wrapping,  and a bit  s i l ly,  as well .  Both Max and Arl i  had a fun
time breaking out of  the toi let  paper.  
A big thanks to Miss Cook for organising the event ,  and to Shani  and Ruby for assisting.



On May 30 Miss Cooks Year 10/12 WRS class ventured out to Bendigo to explore
the tertiary education it  has to offer.  After an early start  they arrived at
Bendigo TAFE,  where a tour of  the city campus was in order.  They were shown
around the hospital ity building,  the hair  and beauty sector before ending in the
nursing,  aged care and education building.  The students enjoyed getting a look
at l i fe at  TAFE and the options they have available for a variety of different
occupations.
They also got the opportunity to visit  La Trobe University ’s  Bendigo campus.
After a quick PowerPoint presentation on the opportunit ies that La Trobe offers
for students from regional  areas,  they commenced a tour of  both the campus
and the dorm rooms and buildings.  A huge thank you to Tarsh and Miss Cook for
organising this excursion,  and to Miss Pearce for driving the bus.

-Darcey Hodgson

WRS excursion



Grade 1/2- Tessa
Grade 3/4- Makayla
Grade 7- 
Year 8- Ruby.E 
Year 9- Seth.H 
Year 11- Jack
Year 12- Jet 

moments

 Friday May 30, 2025

50 Nights:

Amelia Carr
Naomi Jones

100 Nights!

Evie Gallagher

Congratulations to these students and keep up the great work!

25 Nights:

Lenny Landry








